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Dear parents/carers, 
 

We are advised by the Nottinghamshire Police to alert parents/carers with regard to the new release of the 

“Pokémon Go” smart phone application.  The app, which is currently the top grossing app on both the 

Apple and Android download charts, encourages gamers to discover in-game characters in the ‘real world’ 

using the location services on their smartphones.   Users travel to real world locations where Pokémon 

characters appear on-screen through their smartphones camera. Gamers can then attempt to ‘catch’ each 

character and battle other gamers in the real world to progress within the game. 

 

With the school holidays approaching and the first weekend since Pokémon’s UK release where many are 

expected to download the app, Nottinghamshire Police is reminding children, their parents and other 

grown-ups playing the game about the need to stay safe online.  This is, of course, just one application of 

many where there are potential safeguarding and child sexual exploitation risks.  The Nottinghamshire 

Police is therefore appealing to parents to remind them of the importance of open and honest dialogue 

with their children surrounding their phone use and the potential associated risks. 
 
Although we know that Pokémon Go is becoming hugely popular and we don’t wish to discourage anyone 
from enjoying this game, we do need to take the opportunity to highlight the potential risks to parents. 
 
Nottinghamshire Police offer some tip for staying safe: 
 

Top tips for staying safe online: 

 Don't make yourself vulnerable to phone thieves: Stay with friends or family and always stay in busy, 
well-lit areas. 

 Don't trespass on private property, be aware of your surroundings and think about how your 
behaviour could cause distress to those around you. 

 Be aware of your surroundings – particularly when crossing the road. 

 Let a friend or family member know where you’re going, who you’ll be meeting and what time you’re 
planning to come home. 

 Explore together – parents should consider playing the game with their children to help understand 
how it works together. 

 

Many thanks for your support with this and I would like to take this opportunity to wish you a pleasant 
and safe summer. 

 

Miss H Frost 

Assistant Headteacher  

 


